
   
 

   
 

Mount Cain Alpine Park Society 
46th Annual General Meeting Minutres 

  

 

 
Date: Saturday, September 16, 2023, 6:15 pm 

Location: Mount Cain Shop – outside 

Name Director  Executive 

Role 

In Attendance 

Erin Pickering Hospitality Chair Yes 

Eric Sprenger Tech Support Treasurer Yes 

Jen Lash Communications / Secretary  Resigned April 

2023 

Dean Hunchuk Buildings and Construction Vice Chair Yes 

Greg Muirhead Patrol  Yes 

Christian Tuters Ski Shop and Snow School  Yes 

David Mazzucchi Grant Applications  No 

Darren Anonson Operations- Snow Machines / 

Events 

 No 

Mike Green Operations- Road/Generators  No 

Dave Steele Operations- Lifts  Yes 

Lynette Tanaka Human Resources  No 

Drew Nagainis Occupational Health and Safety  Yes 

Alec McBeath Administration   Yes 

Max Oudendag RV Parks  Yes 

 

Agenda: 

1. Land Acknowledgement 

Today we are gathered here at Mount Cain, located in the territory of the ‘Namgis First Nation.  The 
mountainous area near the Davie River, or Dzudzux’an, is known as Papikalan in Kwak’wala, meaning 
‘place of marmots. The Mount Cain Alpine Society honours and respects our relationship with this 
nation and is grateful to be able to recreate on these lands. Acknowledgement of how great it was to 
see people working together and smiling during our work party.  A great community. 

2. Approve 2021-22 AGM Minutes Motion to accept 45th AGM minutes, motion 
passes 

https://schooldistrict72.sharepoint.com/:x:/r/sites/SD72ProfessionalDevelopmentReps/Shared%20Documents/General/SD72%20Pro%20D%20Reps%20and%20School%20Plans.xlsx?d=wbaa404e93fa04df99d33e9e926ea9b5f&csf=1&web=1&e=GYeNjS
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Motion to accept 46th AGM minutes, motion passes 

3. Chair’s Report 
4. Financial Report - Eric Sprenger 
5. Director & Subcommittee Report 
6. Questions from membership  
7. Election for the 2023-25 Director positions.  

Chair’s Report 

Please see appendix A for skier numbers.   

 This season was more balanced seeing some busy and some quiet weekends.  The 
snow stayed late into the season again making some folks wonder if we should be 
extending our April skiing.  (We are again this year took the Ts off in a wicked snow fall.)   

Thank you to all our staff and volunteers for their hard work and dedication to the 
mountain – today we served 120 bowls of chilis for lunch – this is the largest turnout I’ve 
seen!   

Thank you to our dedicated board members, I appreciate your solution based, 
respectful dialogue.  Our diverse opinions, outreach to members and consultation with 
professionals is helping us to successfully run the ski hill and grow with moderation.  

Please see Appendix B for the 23-24 operational schedule.  

 

Financial Report - Eric Sprenger 

-Best position we’ve ever been in since Eric’s tenure 

Campbell W.  “What is the difference between the Capital Fund and the General Fund” 

“What is in the bank not including grant money?”  
 

 ES We have 1.5-1.6 million total funds split between 100k as a contingency and $1.2m 
in a short term in a GIC and then another 100-150k in a chequing account and lastly 
another 100k in a GIC. 

 

Director Reports 

Dean Hunchuk, Director of Buildings and Construction, Chair of Building 
Subcommittee 

• New Lodge Building Subcommittee: Vice Chair - Dean Hunchuk   

o Update: Unfortunately, this year, again, has not gone as planned. The 

engineered drawings with reviews done by architects were completed in May of 

this year (much later than anticipated). A cost analysis was completed at the end 
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of May and regrettably the estimated cost to build the new lodge was projected to 

be around $1.9-$2.0m. 

o Collectively the board felt this was way over our allotted budget and we quickly 

pivoted to see if the money secured through the grant could be used to upgrade 

and enhance our old lodge. 

Thank you to Helen and Casey! 

o This is now what we’re doing with the grant money:  

1. Improving the septic system. 

2. adding additional washrooms and laundry facility to the side of the old lodge. 

3. replacing the roof 

4. improving the foundation and bottom floor configuration (ski shop). 

5. improving the kitchen and main floor configuration with the following 

improvements (new industrial fan, new wood stove, new sunroom area and 

back deck, closing off the upper lodge with safety doors 

6. new electrical throughout entire lodge. 

7. new and improved rental rooms and washroom on the 3rd (hostel floor). 

8. new deck and entrance way on the front on the ol’lodge. 

9. moving the composting toilets above the parking lot beside L1  

o This is now what we’re doing with the grant money: The site permit application 

has been submitted. The grant money needs to be spent by March 31. 2024. 

Helen and Casey Brown have begun to demo and reno. With some luck and a lot 

of help, we believe the majority of the work will be complete by Christmas this 

year. 

Erin – not unlike what has happened at other ski hills in terms of changes.  we will meet the 

intent of the grant; the old lodge is the heart and the soul of the place.  Big thanks to Dean for 

shouldering. 

Dave S- Not a waste we now have plans and designs, that will assist with other grants in the 

future, we have something to work off. 

Neil B- thank you Helen and Casey, but we need to be cognizant of perception when it comes to 

awarding contracts.   

EP if anyone wants to help Helen and Casey email info@mountcain.com and they will be 

connected. 

Max Oudendag, Director RV Parks 

Review of Last AGM: 

As I was new to the Board last year, I had only a few months in the RV Park Director position 

heading into the 2022 AGM. I joined the RV Park Sub-committee as part of my involvement and 

was part of a plan to build a second area to house the original RV park if needed, to move. Upon 

further investigation, we concluded that the first RV park could stay in place as we were 

addressing the 'boundary issue' by applying for a base area expansion. The new border, if and 

when approved, would include the area of the RV park that is slightly outside our Controlled 

mailto:info@mountcain.com
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Recreation Area. At the last AGM, I presented the idea of moving a number of deserving 

individuals into the new RV Space. This statement initiated a very spirited conversation about 

how Mount Cain operates, and how those who are contributing to the operation of Mount Cain 

can be better supported with 'affordable housing'. 

 
In accordance with the RV Park's mission Statement (see below), we chose to move forward with 

this plan and initiated an application process, and awarded 9 new RV spots based on past, 

current, and potential for future involvement in Mt. Cain's operations. We received over 50 

applications and considered each and every one of them.  Once we (as a board) agreed upon 

our list of 'winners', I engaged the applicants and invited them to move into our new RV area.  

To a great extent, this process has already begun, as is visually quite clear. These applicants have 

been granted their Rental Spaces for one year, with the understanding that they may need to 

move out at the end of the season. The physical setup of the new RV park allows for easy exit 

and/or removal of each RV. As I set up in my first year as RV Park Director, tenants will be 

allowed to apply for 'moveout exemption' if they 1) fulfilled their volunteer/employee 

requirements, and 2) plan to continue to provide 'meaningful contribution' to MCAPS 

operations in the following season. 

 
The tenants in the original RV Park follow the same requirements and have the same 

opportunity as the tenants in the new RV Park as they did this year. For the 2022-23 season, RV 

Park tenants were tasked with providing at least 40 hours of volunteerism or paid work that 

directly helps MCAPS operations. They then had the opportunity to present their case for 

'moveout exemption' in a written form, based on the merits of their contribution. The board 

deliberated on these forms and concluded that 10 of the original 11 RV Park Tenants would be 

granted 'exemption', allowing them to remain in place over the past summer and throughout 

the 23-24 Winter Season. 

 
Mission Statement: The RV Park's mission, moving forward, is to promote volunteer and staff 

retention at MCAPS by providing unique and affordable accommodation options, primarily for 

long-term and dedicated volunteers and staff.   

 

Neil B – “We shouldn’t kick people out of the RV park for having a bad year or two.” 

Jamie T - “Are there still RVs outside the base operation” Max U- Yes there is but we are 

managing the situation, and in the initial steps for a base area expansion request/ remapping.  

Geof G -” I think there is a disproportionate amount of time spent discussing the RV park” 

Kelly W. “More communication with people who have applied, more openness around what the 

criteria/terms are” 

Rob Webb “Eviction looked bad from our perspective” 
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Campbell W “My concern is that we’ve created a ghetto” “We were going to reduce the numbers 

due to the boundary and now we have more grey water going to contaminate the environment” 

Erin – Grey water will be managed, and we need these people to care for our mountain” 

Campbell W “I’ve never seen an RV park person carry a bucket across the parking lot”   

Erin – There is an outhouse in the RV park that is used.    Residents sign agreements that include 

grey water management.   

 

Adding a washroom near the new RV park is in the plan.  Until that time the new tenants have 

been informed and agreed to use the Plumbed toilets for their needs – including grey water.  

 

*Concerns from membership that questions and concerns by membership have been shut down 

or not addressed when the RV park is discussed.   - There remains a feeling of “them vs us”.      

 

David Mazzucchi, Director of Grant Applications  

The 2023-23 Sponsorship calendar/poster raised over $12,000.  This season we plan to start 

contacting sponsors in November, rather than December. 

In November 2022, we unsuccessfully applied to the B.C. Destination Development Fund to 

build a safe, easily accessible, lit-up, toboggan-only slope.  No feedback was provided as to 

why the application was unsuccessful. 

In January 2023, we met with Michelle Babchuk, MLA - North Island and Kellen Truant, the 

Operations Manager for Vancouver Island District - SA03, Ministry of Transportation and 

Infrastructure to discuss the funding that MCAPS receives to clear snow on the access road.  

The Ministry agreed to renew the funding agreement of $15,000 per year for an unspecified 

amount of time. 

We have been meeting with our grant liaison and reporting to the Community Economic 

Recovery Infrastructure Program (CERIP) regarding the grant that was initially to build a new 

Day Lodge.  A Change of Scope was approved to use the money to renovate the old Day Lodge 

instead.  Building renovations need to be consistent with the initial intent of the grant, to meet 

MCAPS needs for a new Ski Patrol space, Ski Shop and Rental Shop, accommodation, and 

washrooms. 

I welcome any information from MCAPS members on grants that may be a good fit for us to 

apply for. 

 

Alec McBeath, Director of Administration,  

CanWest Ski Area Association liaison 

• Canwest and our insurer work together to make sure our waivers are up to date and that 
we comply with the insurer's rules on liability. 

• Canada West Ski Areas Assocation conference in Whistler, April 24 to 27. 
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• We sent 3 staff to the conference this year. We got grants from Can West and our 
insurer to cover most of the costs.  

Insurance  

• Property insurance through MWRD – entire district is covered for 33 million  
o Value for various items is in the shared drive\Directors\Admin\Property Insurance  

• Liability insurance – applications to be done this fall. Cost last year was $26,000 
o  Directors & Officers Liability 5,000,000  
o Commercial General Liability 10,000,000  

• Waiting for an estimate of insurance against Cyber risk  

• Goes up every year 

• For this reason, we are being vigilant about up-to-date waivers 
and signs. 

• Kaerus Site Visit - Report 
 
Society  

o  File annual report with new and old Directors.  
o  New Director Criminal Record Checks and Personal History forms -to be emailed  

o  BCeID information is in the shared drive under Directors\Admin  
▪  We now have profile managers, backup profile managers, etc.  

Liquor License  

o Renewed  
o license extension for a beer garden - approved  
o Long term application for a beer garden type license -in process  

Reciprocals  

o We exchange email with resorts and set up agreements  

o CanWest has gathered all reciprocal agreements – we will update the list of 
mountains with reciprocals on the website closer to the beginning of the season.   

o Updated reciprocal table in the shared drive under Directors\Reciprocals – this sheet 
then should go to the ticket booth so they can put together a binder to keep track of 
agreements and people who have used the offers.  

 

Lynette Tanaka, Director of Human Resources 

Attended the Canada West Ski Areas Association Conference in April, along with Jenna Cramb 
(ski shop/ski school), and Johnny Bonk (mechanic).  Awesome conference – quality informative 
sessions including expert speakers. 

Revised copies of the Employee Handbook will be available at the training weekend, December 
2. 

Positions Available for Hire: 

• Groomer Operator (1) 

• Ticket Booth (3-5) 

• Ski Shop (5-6) 

• Ski School (3 ski instructors, 2-3 snowboard instructors) 
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• Cleaning Staff (2) 

• Lift Attendant (15-20) 

Advertising: 

Job postings are currently up on Craigslist, Mt. Cain and personal social media outlets, local 
high schools, NIEFS, Foundry Port Hardy, North Island Gazette,  

 “Indeed” is expensive but a potential option if required.  

I encourage all members to please share!  

Please email me for job descriptions: ltanaka@mountcain.com 

 

Mike Green, Director of Operations, Roads and Generators 

We continue to push forward with road improvements at Mount Cain.  We will not have as much work 
on the road as last year, but like a couple of years ago we had an investment in preparing rock for future 
surfacing work.  We also got some blasting done to help with drainage in a couple of much needed 
spots.  I want to acknowledge the continued support of the Ministry of Forests and their staff in Port 
McNeill.  They continue to increase support for us and recognize how important access is for recreation 
on the North Island.    

Our equipment is in good shape (for its age!) and I want to thank everyone who helps with mechanical 
work, particularly Kevin Moore, Lemare Lake Logging, Randy Engle, Dave Howich among others.  It is a 
continuous challenge keeping our aged equipment going weekend after weekend.  We have 
maintenance work planned for the D8 and Grader scheduled for this fall.   

As always, a huge shout out to the volunteer grader operators Stuart Abernethy, Dan Fear, Peter Knott, 
Sandy Masales, and Campbell Wilson.  Many, many early mornings without a lot of fanfare.  They are 
the critical link to keep us open.  Also, Campbell and Linda for their work in opening things up on 
Thursday and Friday and helping to refine our safety procedures.   If anyone has an interest in working 
on the grader, please let me know.  Thank you to all the volunteers who jumped in to help with advice, 
time, and expertise over the year.  It is unfortunate that I was unable to attend the AGM this year.  It has 
been a long time since I missed a volunteer weekend and will have to miss out on the Cain community 
spirit.   

 

Christian Tuters - Ski Shop and Snow School Director  

Last season saw challenges with suppliers for the Merchandise in the ski shop. We have been working 
over the summer to correct that with some key changes going into this year. We are bringing in some 
new suppliers, rebuilding relationships with previous suppliers that have served us well in the past. 
Additionally, we are bringing back a former ski shop manager to help with fall ordering and consulting 
on the selection of available items in the shop.  

Jenna Cramb will be returning as Manager of the Ski Shop and Ski School this season. I would like to 
thank her for the work she did last year and for continuing to be a valued part of the team this year. 
Jenna has been working in various capacities at Mount Cain for over 10 years. 

mailto:ltanaka@mountcain.com
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The Ski Shop is looking for a handful of new employees. They will be responsible for providing a 
professional and courteous customer experience to our ski shop patrons when they purchase 
merchandise or rent equipment.  

We are looking at the viability of opening the online store back up pre-opening weekend for holiday 
season purchases. If the online store proves to be a feasible option, it will close when the mountain 
opens and not run in tandem with the physical ski shop.  

Ski School is always looking for qualified instructors for both ski and snowboard lessons. We are looking 
into having a ski instructor course held at Mount Cain.  

Wolf Pack, the goal of Wolf Pack is to teach the children of our most passionate Cain members a love for 
the mountain. We want the Wolf Pack members to grow up wanting to give back to the mountain. In the 
interest of facilitating this goal there will be some changes in the pricing structure of Wolf Pack this year. 
We are anticipating that this will increase participation in the program. As such we need more 
volunteering coaches to help shape the future of Mount Cain. The Pack rides on Sundays skipping lift 
lines and sending it off every jump possible. If you are interested in being a volunteer Wolf Pack coach, 
please let us know. We are also looking into getting parental support and feedback this, in the for of 
Wolf Pack parents meeting and perhaps team manager / admin.  

Magic Monday school groups, Barb Colbourne has graciously committed to continue as groups 
coordinator. I would like to thank Barb for all that she does organizing the school groups. We are always 
looking for volunteers to help with instruction and on hill facilitation for Monday school groups. 

 

Drew Nagainis – Health and Safety Director 

• I am happy to join the board of directors for the 2022-2023 season as health and safety director 
for MCAPS and am looking forward to continuing my directorship for this upcoming season on 
Mount Cain.  

• Collected Safe Work Practices from Managers and Directors on their day-to-day roles on Mount 
Cain and filed together, planning to get signed copies by all employees this 23/24 season 

• Implemented the Snowmobile operator's competency test to improve our operations safety on 
the Ski Hill for employees and patrons. Ran all our lift operators through the course and our ski 
patrol that would be operating mountain sleds 

• Kaerus Group, our insurance provider, has sent us our risk management report for last year's 
season and to keep up with their requests I am planning to add permanently mounted whips (6-
foot flag) and Beacons/alarms on all mountain owned sleds.  Adding daily equipment safety 
check to Mountain Sleds with proper documentation. 

• Recently had a Teams meeting with the north island area manager for B.C.E.H.S to Communicate 
our ERP and EVAC plans.  Planning to get the 4x4 sent up when access road conditions are poor. 
Discussed Radio communications and alternate modes of transportation off the hill. 

• Last year's WCB Net Rate for 2023 is 4.43. Same rate as 2022.  Waiting to hear what the 2024 
rate will be. WCB will inform me of this year's rate by early fall. I am planning to attend a 
Seminar Via Teams this week to see what we can do to get those rates back down to a more 
reasonable rate. 
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Vice Chair, Director of Buildings, Maintenance, and Construction – Dean Hunchuk 

o Other projects - our year in review: 

▪ Continue L1 weatherproofing of control center. 

▪ Continue fireproofing project of the electrical room in the shop. 

Also, I'm really excited to have Jean-Luc and Sally returning to the hill this year!! respective 

roles (it’s going to be a bit different!). 

A special thanks to the Scott’s (Susan & David), Stuart Abernethy, and Marc Oulette for all their 

hard work...I’m so sorry we couldn’t make the new building happen. 

 Again, thanks to all the members who dedicated your time and energy to making this hill what it 

is. 

Lastly, it’s a sincere honour to be on this board to try and make this little hill run! I’d like to thank 

all my fellow board members for their patience and support! 

Thanks very much everyone! 

 

Greg Muirhead – Ski Patrol  

-Another great season, and on behalf of all patrollers I’d like to thank everyone for their 
continued support of our patrol team 

-busy season with lots of first aid calls, highlighted the importance of the constant 
training patrollers do to stay current on their first aid and patient handling skills 

-fundraiser was a huge success, will allow patrol to acquire a few more vacuum splinting 
devices 

- ski patrol contributed a total volunteer hours of over 4500 hours last season - 
approximately 50 ski patrol members 

 

Dave Steele – Lift Operations 

Lifts struggled last year due to a lightning strike, that caused damage to the L1 
hardware, there were also some adjustments to the anti-rollback additional. safeguards 
and procedures are being employed to ensure a repeat isn’t experienced. 

As of Sept 16, 2023, the equipment is functioning as it should 

2023-2024, need to focus on safe operations, and quality service 

 

Erin Pickering, Director of Hospitality, MCAPS Chair 

Accommodation continues to sell out most weekends. Opening the hostels rooms up on 
the Tuesday before the upcoming weekend was a successful change and will continue 
this year once our Hostel rooms are open – they may be delayed until January.  
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Accommodations manager and team has requests that we continue to ask visitors to 
pack in and out their own dishes, this is because we do not have a dishwasher or way 
to properly ensure sanitization between visits.  The board has not heard any complaints 
from customers about this change, if there are concerns, please email 
info@mountcain.com so they can be recorded and discussed.     

We are looking to hire at least 2 more cleaners.   

We are continuing our conversation with the ‘Namgis nation about a collaboration in the 
rental of the “Papikalan Cabin” across the lake.  The details are still being discussed 
and we hope that we will have that space available this season for group bookings like 
that of the Kapitany suite. The Papikalan cabin can sleep 12 people and is a beautiful 
space.   Visitors will need to walk their belongings along a groomed road.   

Jamie Turko will return in his contract to run “Turk’s Tavern” for this season.  Jamie has 
approached the board for assistance in helping to enforce quiet time and deal with late 
night folks who wander into the lodge.   

This year there will be more of a balance between Saturday nights with events/music 
and Saturday nights without – allowing for a space for folks to gather, chat and 
organically produce fun. Jamie has some great ideas for musical guests and will be 
working with Darren to coordinate activities with events.  

Thank you to Jamie for the donation of coffee and hot chocolate to get our work party 
started today.  

Questions from Members 

 

Positions up for election at the 2023 AGM.  

Position  Current director Standing for Re-
election?  

Hospitality  Erin Pickering  Yes  

Communications (midterm election, 1yr)   vacant    

Ski Patrol  Greg Muirhead  Yes  

Ski Shop and Snow School  Christian Tuters  Yes  

Operations- Snow Machines & 
Events  

Darren Anonson  Yes  

Operations- Lifts  Dave Steele  Yes  

Human Resources  Lynette Tanaka  Yes  

RV Park  Max Oudendag  Yes  

mailto:info@mountcain.com
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Off Season Strategic Planning- 
new position  

    

 

Elections:  

The only changes to directorships are the following.   All other roles listed above were 
acclaimed and passed by memberships. 

Erin Pickering – elected Communications Director - this was a mid-year election, and 
the position is for one year.    

Max Oudendag - elected to Hospitality Director 

Sean Little – elected to RV Park Director – joining new from membership.  

Meeting Adjourned 8pm 

****************************************************************************************** 

Election of Executive – conducted at a meeting of the new MCAPS board 
members immediately following the AGM   

All MCAPS board members who were present at AGM were present for this election.  

Eric Sprenger elected Treasurer 

Dave Steele elected Secretary 

Erin Pickering elected Chair 

David Mazzucchi elected Vice Chair.    

Next MCAPS meeting is October 11th online.  

 

 

Appendix A - Skier Numbers for 2022-23 Season 

Year 
ending 

Skier 
Visits 

Skier 
Visits 
per 
day 

Days 
Open 

Opening Day Members 
Season's 
Passes 

2023 9,842 154 64 17-Dec-21 2503 239 

2022 9,181 158 58 18-Dec-21 3165 216 

2021 8,567 190 45 26-Dec-20 3118 151 

2020 8,366 220 38 29-Dec-19 114 168 

2019 11,606 232 50 14-Dec-18 464 330 

2018 10,650 248 43 30-Dec-17 329 288 
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2017 12,597 221 57 3-Dec-16 412 306 

2016 11,237  212 53 12-Dec-15 387 281 

2015 1,711  285 6 31-Dec-14 221 210 

2014 3,851  203 19 22-Feb-14 202 208 

2013 12,736  220 58 8-Dec-12 323 328 

2012 11,922  206 58 10-Dec-11 263 283 

 

Appendix B - 2023-24 Operational Schedule 

 46 AGM and Work Party     Saturday September 16, 2023    
(3rd Saturday in September)   

  

October Board Meeting  
  

TBA  

November Board Meeting  
 
Accommodations go on sale to the public.  
  

Saturday November 4 4pm  
  
November 7   

Training Weekend & Board Meeting   
  

Saturday December 2     MCAPS mtg 
5pm  
Sunday December 3     
  

Potential opening day 
- if we don’t open then accommodations are 
cancelled  

Saturday December 9  
Sunday December 10   

Late Opening Weekend  
If we don’t open, then accommodations are 
cancelled 

Saturday December 16  
Sunday December 17  
  

Tentative single day   
If open on previous weekends and has good 
conditions.   
No 0accommodations     

Saturday December 23  

Christmas Break-full Mountain open  
  
*Note that accommodations booked during the 
Christmas break will be open regardless of snow 
conditions.   Regular cancelation policies apply.   

Wednesday December 27  
Thursday December 28   
Friday December 29   
Saturday December 30  
Sunday December 31  
Monday January 1  
Tuesday January 2nd   
Wednesday January 3  
Thursday January 4  
Friday January 5  
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Regular operational weekend & Board 
meeting – full mountain open  

Saturday January 6 – MCAPS mtg 4pm   
Sunday January 7  
  

Magic Monday #1  Monday January 8th lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend  Saturday January 13  
Sunday January 14  
  

Magic Monday #2  Monday January 15 lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend & Event Weekend    
(Cain Cup)  

Saturday January 20th  
 Sunday January 21st  
  

Magic Monday #3  Monday January 22 lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend  Saturday January 27  
Sunday January 28   
  

Magic Monday #4  Monday January 29 lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend & board meeting  Saturday February 3 - MCAPS mtg 4pm   
 Sunday February 4   

Magic Monday #5  Monday February 5 lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend & Event weekend – 
Backcountry Fest   

Saturday February 10  
Sunday February 11  
  

Magic Monday #6  Monday February 12 lower mountain only  
  

Operational Weekend  Saturday February 17  
Sunday February 18   

Family Day Monday   Monday February 19 – full mountain   
  

Operational Weekend   Saturday February 24  
Sunday February 25  
  

Magic Monday #7  Monday February 26 – lower mountain 
only  
  

Operational Weekend & Board Meeting  Saturday March 2 – MCAPS Mtg 4pm   
Sunday March 3   

Magic Monday #8  
  

Monday March 4 – lower mountain only  
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Operational Weekend & Event Weekend – 
Viking fest /Blueberry Jam  

Saturday March 9    
Sunday March 10  

Magic Monday #9 – final school group  Monday March 11  
  

Operational Weekend   Saturday March 16  
Sunday March 17  

March Break week   
  
  
  
   

Monday March 18   
Tuesday March 19  
Wednesday March 20  
Thursday March 21  
Friday March 22  
Saturday March 23   
Sunday March 24 

Full Mountain Monday   Monday March 25   

Operational Weekend & Event Weekend – 
KidsFest- Saturday 

Good Friday March 29  
Saturday March 30- MCAPS mtg 4pm  
Sunday March 31  

Magic Monday – lower mountain only   Monday April 1   

Operational Weekend & Event weekend  
Cypress Cup and Ski Patrol Fundraiser & 
Retro Day  

Saturday April 6  
  
  
Sunday April 7  

Final Operational Weekend (if snow)   
Staff Appreciation AM and Work Party PM  

Saturday April 13 last day for public   
Sunday April 14   

2024-25 Planning Meeting   Saturday April 27 
Sunday April 28 

 


